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Our Vision
With Jesus Christ as our inspiration and guide,

St Mary's Catholic Primary School Orange is a Professional Learning Community that works in collaboration 
with family, church and community to celebrate high levels of learning for all.

Third Sunday of Lent - John (4:5-16)

Jesus came to a town of Samaria called Sychar, near the plot of land that Jacob 
had given to his son Joseph. Jacob’s well was there. Jesus, tired from his journey, 
sat down there at the well. It was about noon. A woman of Samaria came to draw 
water. Jesus said to her, “Give me a drink.” His disciples had gone into the town to 

buy food.* The Samaritan woman said to him, “How can you, a Jew, ask me, a 
Samaritan woman, for a drink?” (For Jews use nothing in common with 

Samaritans.) Jesus answered and said to her, “If you knew the gift of God and who 
is saying to you, ‘Give me a drink,’ you would have asked him and he would have 

given you living water.” [The woman] said to him, “Sir,* you do not even have a 
bucket and the well is deep; where then can you get this living water? Are you 
greater than our father Jacob, who gave us this well and drank from it himself 

with his children and his flocks?” Jesus answered and said to her, “Everyone who 
drinks this water will be thirsty again; but whoever drinks the water I shall give will 
never thirst; the water I shall give will become in him a spring of water welling up 

to eternal life.”The woman said to him, “Sir, give me this water, so that I may not be 
thirsty or have to keep coming here to draw water.”

O God of abundant compassion, our souls thirst for you, like a dry and 
waterless land. Flood our hearts with the torrents of your love. 

Wash us with the joy of your forgiveness. Bathe us in the light of your 
presence. We open our hearts to you in the name of your Son, Jesus 

Christ, who is the Living Water for the world. 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/4#51004011-1


Professional Learning in Religious Education 

St Mary’s is committed to 
providing a rich Catholic 
curriculum to the students. A 
critical component of making 
this possible is the ongoing 
professional development of 
staff in Religious Education. 

On Friday, 3 March 2023, eight 
staff members attended New 
Teachers to the Diocese 
Induction Day. The day included 
exploring scripture and using 
metaphors to highlight the key 
themes. There were also 
opportunities for personal 
reflection and group discussion. 



Christian Leadership Awards

Laynie Turnbull
in recognition of

“Community and Common 
Good”

Ainsley Nitin
in recognition of

“Community and Common Good”

Grace Hannelly
in recognition of

“Community and Common 
Good”

Aquinah Ajith
in recognition of

“Community and Common 
Good”

Wade Kennewell
In recognition of

“Freedom from Oppression

Angus Jose
In recognition of

“ Positive View on Life”

Hudson Shirvington
In recognition of

“ Positive View on Life”



From the Principal:

Thought for the week:

‘Education is not the endless piling on of learning, information, data, facts, skills or 
abilities - that’s called training or instruction - rather it is making visible what is 
hidden as a seed.’   Thomas Moore

Dear parents and carers,

With this year’s NAPLAN Assessments commencing for our Years 3 and 5 students on 
Wednesday next week, assessment is very much on our minds and prevalent in the media..

Last year at St Mary’s we designed a detailed assessment plan from K-6 to monitor student 
growth and ensure our students’ needs are identified and catered for. We regularly revise our 
Assessment Schedule to ensure that it best captures what we need to know about where our 
students are placed.  This schedule has several tiers to it… that is, assessments that are 
regularly undertaken by classroom teachers, by Learning Support teachers or external 
providers as necessary.  We also use a whole suite of assessments from ACER (Australian 
Council of Educational Research) as well as the University of NSW assessments. 

The information that we gain from these assessments help us to track student growth as well 
as designing learning that is at a ‘just right’ level for the students.  After all there is no gain in 
teaching content and skills that are either too easy or too hard!   Our students are guided to 
set learning goals for themselves based on the feedback that our assessment schedule 
provides.  At the parent/ carer/teacher/child three way interviews in Week 9  (described to you 
in last week’s newsletter), much of this information will be shared with you.

NAPLAN is another assessment tool  to support our students’ learning and track how we are 
travelling as a school.  The way NAPLAN is being reported will differ this year and it is hoped 
that the information it yields will be more accessible.  

Next week i will send this letter to our Years 3 and 5 students.  It is a letter that has been 
circulating on Facebook for a while (I couldn’t locate the original source)., and I think it 
contains an important message for us all to hold onto.  

“Just remember, the people who design and report on NAPLAN don’t know that some 
of you love to sing, are good at drawing or can teach a new skill to others.

They have not seen  the way that some of you can dance with grace or speak 
confidently to a large group.  They do not know that your friends count on you to be 
there for them when they are sad.  They don’t know that you are amazing at sport or 
that you help your Mum or Dad or that you play with your little brother, sister or 
cousins.  They do not know that you are caring, thoughtful and try to do your best every 
day because these are attributes that cannot be tested.  

NAPLAN will tell you how did on the day of the  test but it doesn’t say everything about 
you as a person.   NAPLAN  can’t tell you how you have improved  in an area you have 
been working on.  It won’t tell you how much you brighten your teacher’s day just by 
being in the classroom,. NAPLAN will definitely not tell you how special you are. 

So come to school on the NAPLAN days ready to do your best and remember there is 
no one way to ‘test’ all of the wonderful things that make you, YOU!”

Wishing you all well,
Gayle Stratton





JSCHS Orientation Day

Today we went to James Sheahan for an Orientation Day. We lined up and then proceeded 
to go into Mercy Hall, it was amazing. It's such a big hall. We placed our bags down and 
played some games. After that we went to the school library, it had so many cool books. Mr 
Felice and his therapy dog, Toffee, showed us around. We then made the long walk up to 
the Ag farm. We saw all the animals. There were cows and baby calves, we got to pat them 
and listen to the Year 12 students teach us about them. Next we cuddled the baby 
chickens, they were so soft and fluffy. 
We cannot wait to go to James Sheahan. It will be awesome!

Tye Opetaia and Deejay Radel

We really liked going to James Sheahan for the Orientation Day. It was so much fun 
meeting some teachers and doing some activities. We did Library, Agriculture, Drama and 
Science. 

Sybilla and Violet 

When it come to the James Sheahan Orientation Day, it was fabulous!  We got to see the 
classrooms and meet Mr Meers and Mrs Whitely. We met the drama teacher, played a few 
strategy games and practiced some drama. We also got to see the library with with Toffee 
(the therapy dog). We also did agriculture and got to hold baby chickens. We went to the 
Science lab and we got to burn a match with a magnifier. If we achieved that we could burn 
our names on the paddle pop stick. I can’t wait for the next Orientation Day in Term 4. 

Audrey Mees 





Child Safety Handbook link

https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=64447792&msgid=868957&act=7538&c=320518&pid=3604431&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fissuu.com%2Fassociatedmediagroup%2Fdocs%2Fcshb_summer_2022_23_single_pages%3Ffr%3DsMzY1ODUzMzA2OTM&cf=95201&v=10da576a2682f4e77d4ccbddb035b62abd00a4bc22aa7d0ccd85255fd845b40d


School wide Positive Behaviour for Learning (SPB4L)
 St Mary’s Orange - SCHOOL UNIVERSALS

 As learners at St Mary's we are expected to:
 BE SAFE         BE RESPECTFUL     BE RESPONSIBLE 

The aim of SPB4L at St Mary's, is to actively teach and model positive 
behavioural expectations through consistent, reasonable and proactive 
strategies that will foster positive relationships with students, staff and 

parents.
BE SAFE ❖ We will keep our hands and feet to ourselves ❖ We will 

follow the rules of the game
BE RESPECTFUL ❖ We will use kind words ❖ We will follow teacher 

directions
BE RESPONSIBLE ❖ We will include others and play fairly ❖ We will 

engage in our learning 

St Mary’s SPB4L Behaviour Matrix 

Follow the Rules of the Game

 

The Winning House this week :

MacKillop
The House that wins each week, gets 10 minutes extra play after 

lunch on a day next week and they get the privilege of wearing a plain 
t-shirt in the colour of their house tomorrow. 

Please can we ask that t-shirts have no logos or designs.



NAPLAN 2023

Year 3 and 5 NAPLAN schedule is 15th - 27th March. 

Students will need to bring in their headphones and 
chromebooks (fully charged) each day during this period.  It 
would be worthwhile to check in with your child that their 
headphones are working correctly and we cannot share 
these.

Students sit four tests: Writing, Reading, Conventions of 
Language and Numeracy. Please read the NAPLAN 
information for parents brochure in this newsletter.

Please review the information on the following pages in regard 
to the NAPLAN tests this year.  We are obliged to share this 
with you.

 If you have any questions feel free to contact the school.

Rachel Cranney
Assistant Principal







Congratulations to our  Age champions and runners up for 

St Mary’s swimming carnival

   
House Champion - McNamee
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Diocesan Swimming Dubbo
It was an absolute stunning day in Dubbo for the Diocesan Swimming Carnival on 
Wednesday 8th March. The super fish from St Mary’s were ready to show their skills in 
the pool and try their best!  There was enormous support for each other & the cheering 
was out of this world! 

The results from all swimmers were simply amazing! So many personal best times in all 
races which is just as good as a win!!!

A special congratulations must go to Mackenzie, Cruz & Lotti who will continue onto the 
Polding level of swimming which will be held at Sydney Olympic Park later this month. 

Mackenzie 1st 100m Free Multiclass

                    1st 50m Free Multiclass

                    1st 50m Back Multiclass

                    1st 50m Breast Multiclass

                    1st 50m Fly Multiclass 

Well done to these talented students!!!

A massive thank you to all the parents who continue to support their children by driving them to Dubbo 
and offering to help at the carnival. These fabulous days could not happen without you!!! 

Congratulations to all students on a fabulous day!!! 

Cruz    2nd 100m Free

              2nd 50m Free

              1st 50m Back

               2nd 200m Individual Medley 

Lotti.   3rd 50m Junior Fly

           3rd 200m Junior Individual Medley 



Central West Regional Final
Paul Kelly Cup - AFL 

Last Friday, we had two teams progress to the regional 
finals of the Paul Kelly Cup for AFL. It was a wonderful day 
where the students had the opportunity to play several 
games against other schools from around the Central West. 
Thank you to Mrs Frew for organising the day and for Mr 
Benton for running the boys’ team.   Mrs Curran
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Library News   

Scholastic book club forms have gone home with 
students .

If you wish to place an order for your child you do so by 
using the LOOP online platform. No Cash orders taken. 

Orders are due by Monday 10th March 2023.

Each book club order earns book rewards for our school.

Book club school rewards help obtain free books and/or 
additional learning resources for the classroom.

Regards

Mrs Fredericksen







St Mary’s Catholic Primary School

CAFÉ Easter Raffle Donations

Our Café will be holding an Easter Raffle 
to raise funds to go towards resources for 
the school.

We ask that each child or family donate 
an Easter egg or other Easter surprise to 
the school by Friday the 31st March, to be 
included in the hampers. Easter Eggs 
and goodies can be left with the school 
office.

Raffle tickets books to sell will be sent 
home soon to families and we ask that 
you return them prior to Wed 29th March.

The Easter Raffle will be drawn on 
Thursday 6th April 2023 at 2:15 pm.



Kindergarten & Year 1 Sports Morning
& 

 Kindy, Year 1 & Year 2 Easter Hat Making
Friday 31st March 2023

10:00 am – 12:30 pm 
Parents,carers and family members are warmly invited to attend the 
Kindergarten and Year 1 Sports morning on Friday 31st March 2023. 

The students will participate in their Sports Houses beginning 
with a March Past at 10:00 am on the Infant’s playground.  

This will be followed by games and non-competitive running races.  

Children are asked to wear their sports uniform, joggers, and 
school hat on this day. Please ensure your child also has a 

labeled drink bottle as well. 

The Sports,morning will conclude at 11:10 am. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

If you would like to, we would love you to join us after the 
Sports, morning for a picnic with your child/children on the  

Infant’s playground. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

After the Picnic Morning Tea, parents, carers and family members are 
invited to come to the Kinder ,Year 1 & 2  classrooms to make Easter 
Hats with their child. No need to bring in any materials as they will be 

provided. Time 11:40 am-12:30 pm.
 





School fee concessions for Health Care Card and Pensioner 
Concession Card Holders
The Catholic Education Diocese of Bathurst offer a fee concession to assist low income 
families experiencing financial hardship.

The new concession is available to eligible Health Care Card (HCC) or Pensioner 
Concession Card (PCC) holders in 2023.

Eligible families will receive a 30 per cent concession to reduce the Single School Fee 
and Capital Works Levy.

To be eligible, the parent or carer must hold an eligible and current card and be 
responsible for the payment of school fees. The HCC or PCC concession is applied after 
applying the sibling discount.

The parent or carer must also be willing to enter into a regular direct debit payment plan to 
pay the remaining fees by the end of the year. Should circumstances arise where 
additional fee relief is needed, the normal fee concession application process is available 
at your school.

Parent or carers may apply directly to the school for a HCC or PCC concession by 
completing a simple application form and providing their card with the appropriate code to 
the school. A small number of cards may not be eligible for the concession.

Bishop Michael McKenna strongly urges families to remember that no child will be denied 
a Catholic school education due to financial hardship.

If you are finding it difficult to pay your family’s schools fees, please contact your school 
principal to access assistance.

Bathurst Diocesan Community Sport

Dear Parents,

Keep up to date with sporting events and achievements across the 
Bathurst Diocese. Search CEBD community sport or use the following 

link. 

https://sites.google.com/bth.catholic.edu.au/cedbsportcommunity/

https://sites.google.com/bth.catholic.edu.au/cedbsportcommunity/




WHAT TO DO WHEN……..

Your child is absent from school
Parents have seven days to provide an explanation please enter into this into the 
Compass Portal 

Your child is going to an appointment during school hours
Parents have to sign the child out of school on the Compass Portal in the front office.  
Office staff will arrange for your child to meet parents at the office. Parents are not 
permitted to enter the classroom.  A Leave Pass will be issued to the parent taking the 
child to the appointment.

Your child arrives late to school
Parents are required to escort their child to the front office.  Parents are to complete a 
Late to School Notice on the Compass Portal.  The child takes the notice to the class. 
Parents are not permitted to enter the classroom. 
All absenteeism are recorded on the Class Roll which is a legal and binding document.  
The Principal is only permitted to grant 15 days Leave per year per child.  This does not 
include absenteeism due to sickness.  Any child requiring more than 10 days’ leave must 
apply for an exemption through the school office.

You would like to speak with your child teacher
Contact the office staff to request a meeting either face to face or on the phone  with 
your child teacher, please note that meetings will generally be after 3pm .
Counselling  requests are organised through Mrs Belmonte.

You have Lost Property

Please label your children belongings clearly  and to  check the lost property cupboard 

located behind the admin building.



UNIFORM
Uniform expectations
The school uniform is a distinguishing symbol of belonging to St Mary’s Catholic Primary School and it is expected that 
students wear it with pride at all times. The assistance of parents and staff is sought in maintaining a high standard of 
dress and presentation by all students. 

Students not wearing the correct or incomplete uniform are required to provide a note from a parent or carer giving 
reasons why and letting us know when the uniform will be corrected.
If students continually choose to wear the incorrect uniform or ignore our dress code a parent meeting will be requested.

Uniforms Summer Winter

Sport Uniform
Girls and Boys

Navy polo shirt with school logo
Navy shorts 
White socks
Joggers

Navy polo shirt with school logo
Navy track pants 
Navy Sports Jumper with logo
White socks
Joggers

Regular Uniform
Girls

Pink checked dress 
Navy Shorts
White Shirt 
White socks
Black shoes

Maroon tunic or trousers
Maroon Jumper
Fawn long-sleeve shirt
School tie

     Knee-high fawn socks, 
     or fawn tights                     
     Black shoes

Regular Uniform
Boys

School blue short-sleeve shirt
Grey shorts
Grey socks
Black shoes

Maroon Jumper
School blue long sleeve shirt
Grey trousers and socks
School tie
Black shoes

Hat – Navy bucket hat with school logo
Black shoes - leather, polishable, classic style, low heel - no black joggers
Socks - no sportlet or cutaway styles
Shorts - no cargo, corduroy, jeans type, Brand name or polycotton / cotton shorts
Trousers - grey poly / viscose serge trousers only

In addition to the uniform we ask that:

● Students maintain acceptable hairstyles.  Extremes of hairstyle are not permitted, including rat’s tails, 
mohawks, coloured hair and haircuts or undercuts less than a ‘two ‘and stripes etc shaved into their 
head.  Hair gel is to be kept to a minimum. Hair that is collar length or longer is to be tied back with a 
maroon, brown or dark blue ribbon.

● No coloured tights with the girls dress
● Bracelets, bangles, necklaces or anklets are not worn, with the exception of a religious medal on a fine 

chain that may be tucked into the uniform.
● One small signet ring is worn.
● Nail polish is not worn.
● One set of earrings is permitted. Plain sleepers or plain studs only.

Students who wear inappropriate accessories will be asked to remove such items, take them to the office and 
collect them at the end of the day to take home.



 Term 1 2023         Calendar Of events 

Wk Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

 7 13/3 14/3 15/3
NAPLAN Writing

16/3
NAPLAN 
Reading

17/3
NAPLAN Language 
Conventions

St Patrick’s 
Day 
(wear a touch of green)

 8 20/3
NAPLAN 
Mathematics

21/3
Harmony Day

22/3 23/3 24/3
Cross Country Yr2-6
@school
—--------------------
Yr 3 Assembly-Parents 
welcome 12.30 pm

 9 27/3

Parent 
Teacher 
Interviews 
K - Year 6

Parent 
Teacher 
Interviews 
Year 1 only

28/3

Parent Teacher
Interviews
All grades 
except Year 5.

Parent Teacher 
Interviews 
Year 1 only

29/3

Athletics Carnival
Years 2 -6
@ James 
Sheahan ALL 
DAY

Parent Teacher 
Interviews Year 5 
only

30/3
Polding 
Swimming-
Homebush

31/3
1500m final- track event 
@ Anzac Park 
—----------------------------
K/1 Sports carnival 
10am-11:10am
BYO Picnic M/Tea
K,Yr 1 & 2 Easter hat 
making
11:40 am-12:30 pm
—----------------------------
Yr 5 Assembly
12:30-Parents welcome

10 3/4
HOLY 
WEEK

4/4
Holy Week 
celebration in 
our school hall 
Parents 
welcome
9:05 am-9:30 am

5/4
PSSA Swimming

6/4
PSSA Swimming
—------------------
Easter Raffle
& Hat parade
2:15pm

7/4
GOOD FRIDAY 

School Holidays
commence

                                                      2023  NSW School Term information                                           

 Term 1 2023 Tuesday 31st January 2023 Finish Thursday 6th April 2023

Term 2 2023 Wednesday 26th April 2023 
(Monday 24 April is a Pupil Free Day)

Finish 30th June 2023

Term 3 2023 Tuesday 18th July 2023
(Monday 17th is a Pupil free Day)

Finish 22nd September 2023

Term 4 2023 Monday 9th October 2023 Finish 15th December 2023



SPORTS UNIFORM - Week 7

Kindergarten -THURSDAY/FRIDAY

Year One  -   FRIDAY  

Year Two   -   FRIDAY   

Year Three  - FRIDAY

Year Four   -   FRIDAY

Year Five   -   FRIDAY 

Year Six   -   FRIDAY 

Dear Parents/Carers
 
The Bus Pass 
moratorium period has 
now elapsed. All 
students are now 
required to either show 
their bus pass or pay 
the $1.10 fare on 
boarding their school 
buses. 

2024 KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS
 Time to apply now!

During Terms 1 & 2 we conduct many enrolment 
tours and we encourage families to complete and 

submit enrolment applications for 2024. Forms are 
available on our website or from the office. Please 

let your friends and neighbours know that
 now is the time to apply for enrolment.

Easter Raffle donations due by 31st March 2023.
Raffle tickets will be sent home Week 7



Dear Parents/Carers,

We have had a confirmed case of Chicken Pox at St Mary's Primary 
School in Year 1. 
Please see the information below on how to identify Chicken Pox.

What is Chickenpox?

● Chickenpox is a viral illness caused by the herpes zoster virus (also known as the 
Varicella-Zoster virus) 

● In children it usually causes a relatively mild illness. 
● Chickenpox in adults and immunosuppressed people can be severe. 
● Infection in pregnancy can cause foetal malformations, skin scarring, and other problems 

in the baby. 
● Before routine vaccination began in November 2005, chickenpox was a very common 

illness. The incidence of chickenpox appears to have decreased as more people receive 
the vaccine.

What are the symptoms?

● Chickenpox begins with a sudden onset of slight fever, runny nose, feeling generally 
unwell and a skin rash. 

● The rash usually begins as small lumps that turn into blisters and then scabs. 
● The rash appears over three to four days. At any one time, the lesions of the rash vary in 

stages of development. 
● Symptoms usually occur two weeks after exposure to the virus. 
● Most people recover without complications, but sometimes the infection can lead to 

serious complications, such as pneumonia and inflammation of the brain. Rarely, the 
infection can be fatal.

How is it spread?

● Early in the illness, the virus is spread by coughing. 
● Later in the illness, the virus is spread by direct contact with the fluid in the blisters. 
● The infection is highly contagious to people who have never had chickenpox or who have 

not been immunised. 
● People are infectious from one or two days before the rash appears (that is, during the 

runny nose phase) and up to five days after (when the blisters have formed crusts or 
scabs) 

● Chickenpox infection triggers an immune response and people rarely get chickenpox 
twice.

If you have any concerns at all please consult with your doctor





We would like to remind you 

that children are not 
permitted to bring nuts or 
eggs  to school in any form, 
to ensure the safety of
students with 
allergies/anaphylaxis. 
Also students are not 
permitted to share food.



It’s so easy! 

1) Go to www.flexischools.com.au

2) Click “Register Now” to create account

3) Top-up your balance

4) Start ordering immediately

.How do I order my child’s lunch?
 

Please download the Flexischools App
or sign in on your computer.

 In order to search for
St Mary’s Catholic Primary School - Orange,

please search the word “Orange” because there are many 
St Mary’s Schools.

Load your Flexischools account for regular lunch purchases.

How do I order my child’s uniform?
 

Please order uniform through Flexischools.  The uniform order will 
be packed on the Friday morning by Parent Volunteers  and it will 

be sent home with your child Friday afternoon.
For second hand clothing, please place an order with the office 
staff and the Volunteers will do their best to fill the order and we 

only ask for a donation to the school.






